
God Doesn’t Need Any “Help”  
From Bill Gates! 

 
God Designed the Body 

To Heal Itself! 
 

What is Bill Gates goal? 
 

by Lorraine Day, M.D. 
   

Bill Gates, by his funding of vaccine production, is saying, “God didn’t Create the Body 
properly.  God needs MY help!  God needs MY vaccines in order for any human body to 
be healthy!” 
 
Of course, Bill Gates knows better.  He KNOWS that vaccines are drugs that DESTROY 
the body’s immune system and lead to Population Extermination – which is HIS goal – 
and the goal of all the Elitist Jews -- to Depopulate the Earth!   
 
THAT’S WHY BILL GATES DID NOT VACCINATE HIS OWN CHILDREN!!! 
 
Bill Gates is a Satan-worshiper who is in outright rebellion against God.  His wife was 
even photographed wearing an upside-down cross, a symbol of Satan worship! 
 
The Body is Designed to Heal Itself   
 
God designed the body to heal itself.  God designed the body’s immune system to fight 
disease properly, if human beings would just stop destroying their immune system by 
the way they are living, thinking, acting, eating, and handling stress. 
 
NO ONE needs to take ANY vaccine - - for ANYTHING! 
 
Vaccines – ALL vaccines – MAIM and KILL and Don’t even work! 
 
“Immune Enhancement”? 
 



Doctors are all taught that Vaccines are necessary to prevent disease. They are taught 
that vaccines “enhance” the immune system.  Yet, the childhood diseases, measles, 
chicken pox, mumps, rubella, whooping cough, etc., are all mild, self-limiting diseases.  
They are called “self-limiting” because the child may be sick for a few days, but his 
immune system fights the disease appropriately, and he gets well – with the added 
advantage that he has life-long immunity from that particular disease.  Being exposed to 
these diseases, and over-coming them, is the way a person “enhances” his immune 
system – NOT by being injected with Poisonous vaccines that DESTROY the immune 
system! 
 
When I was growing up, if a child had one of these childhood diseases, the mother of 
that child would call all her friends to bring over their children to be exposed to these 
diseases, so they, too, could get lifelong immunity. 
 
We never knew of, nor heard of, even one child who died from any of these mild 
childhood diseases.  They were just a part of growing up.  The additional advantages 
were: no child had autism, no baby died from Sudden Infant Death Syndrome, there 
were children suffering from severe asthma, and NO children were on drug medications. 
 
ALL of these serious problems began with the introduction of vaccines, and increased 
exponentially as more and more vaccines were required for all children. 
 
• A 2009 report by the U.S. Department of Education’s Office of Special Education 

Programs (OSEP) documented a steep rise in real autism prevalence incidences 
over the previous decade. In 1992, OSEP first began collecting autism statistics from 
the states on the number of students identified as having autism and receiving 
special education and related services under the Individuals with Disabilities 
Education Act (IDEA). That year, there were 5,208 students ages 6 through 21 
reported to have autism nationwide. By 2004, the number had jumped to 166,424. 

What is the prevalence of autism among children in the United States? 

In 1997, autism was on the rise and so were people’s concerns, yet there were no 
dedicated efforts to monitor prevalence rates. Rough estimates suggested that 1 in 
2,500 children were likely to be diagnosed with autism. In the year 2000, the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) began carefully tracking prevalence rates 
through the Autism and Developmental Disabilities Monitoring Network. Today, the CDC 
reports that one 1 in 68 children has been identified with autism spectrum disorder 
(ASD). 

The CDC ADMITS: There ARE many POISONS in Vaccines! 
 
The following information appears on Robert Kennedy, Jr.’s website. 



 
Thimerosal 
 
The American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) claims thimerosal was removed from 
childhood vaccines as a precautionary measure in 2001, but the last batches of routine 
childhood vaccines with thimerosal did not actually expire until January 2003. We were 
led to believe thimerosal was eliminated from all vaccines, but it wasn’t. It’s in some flu 
shots—including some given to infants and pregnant women—the tetanus toxoid 
vaccine (Tt), and meningococcal vaccines. More than 80 studies compiled by the 
Children’s Health Defense show that the health effects of human exposure to mercury 
include cognitive difficulties (such as autism), memory and vision loss, coordination 
issues, tremors, skin rashes and mood instability. Mercury is a known neurotoxin, yet 
it’s still injected into people of all ages with alarming regularity. 
 
Aluminum 
 
The CDC explains that aluminum gels or salts are added as adjuvants to help the 
vaccine stimulate a better immune response, i.e. be more effective. Without aluminum, 
more doses of a vaccine might be required to provide adequate protection, according to 
the AAP. Aluminum is a toxic metal, and one to which we are already routinely exposed 
through food, air, and water, given its natural occurrence in the earth’s crust. While most 
in mainstream medicine insist it poses no problems, many independent researchers are 
suspicious of aluminum’s supposed safety.  The National Vaccine Information Center 
(NVIC), a nonprofit founded in 1982 to prevent vaccine injuries and deaths through 
public education, highlights on its website the shocking lack of scientific evidence that 
injected aluminum is safe. And parents need to be aware that the amount of aluminum 
babies and young children are exposed to via vaccines has risen substantially in recent 
years. According to medical research journalist Neil Z. Miller, “Vaccines containing 
aluminum were added to the childhood immunization schedule when some vaccines 
containing mercury were removed. Prior to the mercury phase-out (pre-2000), babies 
received 3,925 mcg of aluminum by 18 months of age. After pneumococcal and 
hepatitis A vaccines were added to the schedule, babies began receiving 4,925 mcg of 
aluminum during the same age period—a 25% increase.” 
 
Antibiotics 
The antibiotics added to vaccines are there to prevent the growth of germs during 
production and storage of the vaccine. There has been much debate lately over the 
risks of exposing children to antibiotics too early in life. One recent study in particular 
found that multiple antibiotic use in early childhood may lead to weight gain, increased 
bone growth, and altered gut bacteria. 
 
Egg Protein 
 



Flu vaccines are most commonly made using an egg-based manufacturing process, 
which is used to make both the inactivated vaccine (the flu shot) and the live attenuated 
vaccine (usually called the “nasal spray”), according to the CDC.  The yellow fever 
vaccine is also made this way, putting anyone with an egg allergy at risk if they receive 
either of these vaccinations, regardless of how low the level of actual egg protein is. 
 
Formaldehyde 
 
Formaldehyde is added to vaccines to kill unwanted bacteria and viruses that might 
contaminate the vaccine during production. The CDC insists most formaldehyde is 
removed from the vaccine before it is packaged, which is just another way of saying that 
all of it is not removed. Formaldehyde is a human carcinogen according to the National 
Institute of Environmental Health Sciences. 
 
Monosodium Glutamate (MSG) 
 
More commonly known as a food additive, MSG is also used as a stabilizer to help 
vaccines remain unchanged when exposed to heat, light, acidity or humidity, according 
to the CDC. MSG consumption is notorious for causing headaches in some people. It 
can also cause fatigue, disorientation and heart palpitation, per the Mayo Clinic. MSG 
has been called an “excitotoxin,” which is a term used to describe a class of chemicals 
(usually amino acids) that over-stimulate neuron receptors in the brain, causing them to 
die. 
 
Squalene 
 
The World Health Organization (WHO) describes squalene as “a component of some 
adjuvants that is added to vaccines to enhance the immune response.” It’s a naturally-
occurring substance derived primarily from shark liver oil, found in foods, cosmetics, 
over-the-counter medications, and supplements. When combined with other ingredients 
it becomes an adjuvant, which, like aluminum, is added to vaccines to elicit a stronger 
immune response from the body.  The WHO notes that most people who have received 
squalene-containing vaccines are in older age groups, and that we don’t really know 
how this component might impact younger people. A 2000 study found that a single 
injection of squalene adjuvant produced arthritis in rats, and, although more research is 
needed, many believe squalene-containing anthrax vaccine to be the main culprit in 
triggering Gulf War Syndrome among American troops who served in the Persian Gulf 
War in the early 1990s. 
 
Gelatin 
 
This commonly used vaccine ingredient is made by boiling skin or connective tissue, 
typically from a pig. Gelatin is used as a stabilizer to protect the viruses in vaccines from 
adverse conditions. It is a concerning additive because some people have gelatin 



allergies, and receiving a vaccine with gelatin can provoke an allergic response, 
possibly even triggering anaphylaxis. Depending on its source, gelatin may also be a 
religious concern for Jews and Muslims. 
 
Polysorbate 80 
 
The HPV vaccine is administered mainly to teenagers to protect against the human 
papilloma virus (HPV), which has been strongly linked to cervical cancer, anal cancer, 
and even some mouth cancers. This vaccine and a few others contain a stabilizer 
known as polysorbate 80, an emulsifier used in some foods and cosmetics. While there 
have been reports of the HPV vaccine causing premature ovarian failure in girls, 
research is needed to determine if there is a link between this phenomenon and 
polysorbate 80 and/or other HPV vaccine ingredients such as aluminum. The safety of 
using this chemical in vaccines has been poorly studied, and according to the Material 
Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) for Polysorbate 80, it may cause adverse reproductive 
effects and cancer based on animal testing data. The MSDS also indicates that no 
safety testing has been done in humans. 
 
Aborted Human Fetal Tissue 
 
A number of vaccines—including varicella, rubella, hepatitis A, shingles, and rabies—
are made using fetal embryo cells, and have been for decades. The reason given is that 
the viruses tend to grow better in these cells, and fetal cells can divide for a long time 
before dying.  However, the use of actual human fetal cells poses the question of how 
the fetal DNA will interact with the virus and, eventually, the human into which it is 
injected. It remains unclear what kind of dangerous immune response this has been 
provoking, but according to the Sound Choice Pharmaceutical Institute, a biomedical 
research organization, there have been distinct spikes in autism rates in the years when 
vaccines grown in human fetal cells were introduced. In my opinion, the moral 
implications here are huge. 
 
As troubling as each of one these chemicals may be in its own right, parents need to 
also keep in mind that no studies have been done to determine potential synergistic 
effects of multiple vaccine ingredients given in combination. Safety concerns are further 
compounded when considering that infants and young children commonly receive 
multiple vaccines during the same office visit. Amid relentless claims by drug companies 
and conflict-ridden health agencies that vaccines are “safe and effective” (despite the 
fact than nearly $4 billion has been paid out by taxpayers to victims of vaccine injury) 
parents are wise to do their own research before making decisions about vaccines for 
their kids—and to understand that where there’s risk, there must be choice. 
  

Vaccines have never been proven to be effective! 

Vaccines are NOT Necessary – for ANY disease! 



NO ONE needs them for ANY reason! 

You will notice when you are watching a video of a doctor or other scientist, or even a 
politician, who is wary of the up-coming Corona Virus, they will say they are hesitant to 
take this vaccine because of the speed at which it is being developed, and the short 
cuts that may be taken that could render it dangerous.  But they always add, “But I’m 
not against vaccines, in general.  I’m not an anti-vaxxer.” 

But they SHOULD be AGAINST them!  Because NO vaccines work! 

Vaccines were not the cause of the major decrease in polio or any other 
childhood disease.  That is a government-approved LIE from the Drug 
Companies.  During the industrial revolution, when large numbers of families moved 
from the farm to the cities, they lived under stair-cases, in rooms without windows, or 
other abominable “housing.”  Their waste was thrown into the street, and children, as 
young as 4 years old, worked in the mines and in sweat shops for up to 16 hours per 
day. 

THAT is why there was so much disease!  But when child-labor laws were passed, 
and laws were passed providing better sanitation and better housing, the 
incidence of diseases dropped by 95% BEFORE the introduction of vaccinations! 

You can read all about this in the book “Dissolving Illusions” by Suzanne 
Humphries, M.D. – a must-read for everyone!   

The Corona Virus Vaccine is meant to destroy your immune system and cause 
your death 

The Covid-19 vaccine being developed will work differently – and in a much deadlier 
way – from all other vaccines.  It will actually modify your DNA/RNA, making every 
person into a “GMO human being.”  Even Bill Gates, who will NOT take the vaccine or 
give it to his family, says the results can be (will be!) disastrous!  It will make every 
person MORE susceptible to disease – and death.   

And THAT is its Purpose! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


